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ment of government at the University of Arizona
at Tucson, effective September 1, 1960.

Paul Shoup has been appointed in the fields of
international and Russian studies at Kenyon
College.

Robert Slusser has been appointed a research
associate in the department of political science at
Stanford University.

Dwight Waldo, professor of political science at
the University of California, Berkeley, has been
appointed director of the bureau of public ad-
ministration at Berkeley. Eugene Lee, assistant

professor, has been appointed assistant director of
the bureau.

Eugene V. Walter has been promoted to asso-
ciate professor of politics at Brandeis University.

David A. Wilson, formerly acting assistant
professor, has been named assistant professor in
the department of political science at the Uni-
versity of California, Los Angeles.

Peter Woll has been promoted to assistant
professor at the University of California (Los
Angeles).

IN MEMORIAM

John Cotton Brown, associate professor of po-
litical science and public administration at Cor-
nell College, Iowa, died suddenly on September
18, 1959, following a very brief attack of asthma.
Only 39, Professor Brown's life was arrested in
mid-career. He prepared at the University of
Florida, where he received a B.A. in 1942. He
then earned his doctorate at the University of
Chicago in 1949 with a dissertation on The 1948
Progressive Campaign: A Scientific Approach.

Brown began his professional career as assistant
professor of political science at Bard College in
1950-51, and served as assistant professor at
Brandeis University from 1953-55. He came to
Cornell College in 1955 where his signal talent was
recognized by promotion to associate professor
in 1958. During the second World War and from
1951 to 1953 he had served as an administrator in
several federal agencies in Washington.

His teaching career at Cornell has been dis-
tinguished by his contagious love of people, by
the excellence of his scholarship, by his devotion

to his students, by the warmth of his friendship
for them and for his colleagues, and by the energy
and enthusiasm with which he faced the daily
tasks.

John Cotton Brown was able to a remarkable
extent to combine a life of political activity with
theoretical speculation. Energetically interesting
himself in the civic problems of the State of Iowa,
he served with distinction as a member of the
Advisory Council to the Iowa State Bar Associa-
tion Committee on Judicial Reorganization. In
the fall of 1958 he organized, and was chairman
of, the first bipartisan conference on Civil Service
for the state. Active in Iowa Democratic Party
affairs, he was a frequent advisor to Governor
Herschel Loveless, who attended the funeral.

Professor Brown served as president of the
Iowa Conference of Political Scientists and Chair-
man of the Iowa Conference of University Pro-
fessors. He was a member of ASPA, AAUP and
APSA.—ERIC C. KOLLMAN AND CHARLES R.
FOSTER.

With this issue the REVIEW makes a virtue of necessity, we hope,
in changing its format and type size for articles and book reviews.
The Executive Committee of the Association, at its last meeting,
concluded that the change was imperative as an offset to the latest
increase in printing rates, which took effect with the March issue.
There is also said to be scientific evidence that a double-column
page is easier on the eyesight.—MANAGING EDITOR
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